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Parish Council News  

www.sheriffhutton.co.uk 
The Parish Council Meeting on 12th September 2008 was attended by Cllrs D Weston (Chairman)), D 
Wooles (Vice Chairman), Mrs P Bean and I Read.  Clerk was BC Taylor (878060).  Apologies were 
received from Cllrs Mrs J Calvert, B Parkinson and N Anfield. 
Mono-Pole on Daskett Hill:  The report from Ofcom was reviewed and showed that emissions were 
within tolerance levels as laid down by law.  It was agreed that further monitoring should continue and 
another report commissioned in 12 months time.  A summary of the report is printed below. 
Complaint to Local Authority Ombudsman:  A letter of apology from Ryedale DC in respect of its 

maladministration in regard the Mono-Pole is also printed below.  A payment of £2000 was offered by 
Ryedale DC in accordance with the recommendation of the Ombudsman.  This sum was accepted by 
the Parish Council on behalf of the Complainant and has now been paid over.  The Parish Council 
will discuss how the money is to be applied at the November meeting. 
Footpath from Mill Lane Avenue to Farlington:  The footpath has been tidied by the NYCC 
Footpaths Officer and is now more accessible.  The state and condition will continue to be monitored. 
Broken lanterns in York Road and Main Street:  It was agreed that these lanterns will be replaced 
with the supply/transfer to be carried out by NEDL and Ryedale DC replacing the lanterns.  The 
Parish Council is to fund both exercises. 
Planning Applications: 

 08/00600/FUL:  Mr James Barnitt:  Erection of conservatory to rear and attached garage to 
replace existing garage at 5 Terrington View, Sheriff Hutton YO60 6QS has been approved by 
Ryedale DC subject to conditions. 

 08/00655/FUL:  Mr D Unsworth:  Erection of existing garage, lean-to to extension to west 
elevation and sunroom to south elevation at Dudley Hill Farm, Whenby Lane, Sheriff Hutton 
YO60 6PG has been approved by Ryedale DC subject to conditions. 

Parish Plan:  The Progress Group has now completed examination of 19,000 answers to the 

questionnaire submitted to Residents.  The next step is for an exhibition of results in November, 
following which the Plan will be prepared. 
Hedges:  There has been a complaint about the state of the hedges in Castle Side.  NYCC is to be 
asked to trim these.  A message will be inserted in the Village News asking Residents to maintain 
their own hedges. 
Village of the Year Competition:  The presentations will be made on 10th October in Terrington 

Village Hall.  The winners are as yet unknown and will be disclosed at the presentation. 
Footpath around the Castle:  The funding has now been agreed for the work.  A reply is awaited 

from English Heritage confirming that the works can commence.  Subject to this, it is hoped to be 
started before the end of October. 
Bonfire Night:  It was announced that there would be no bonfire this year on the Village Green. 
The next Parish Council Meeting will take place on Friday 10th October at 7:30pm in the Village Hall. 

Neighbourhood Watch 
There was a Neighbourhood Watch meeting of coordinators and Police in September.  Bevile 
Freeman Grenville was elected Chairman.  The Police informed the members that several laptop 
computers had been stolen in the area – often overnight – and there was concern about flytipping.           
The next meeting is on Thursday 11th December for anyone to attend. 
 

 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/


Telecommunication Mast at Daskett Hill 
In March 2007 a member of the Parish Council made a complaint to the Local Government 
Ombudsman about the failures of Ryedale District Council in the way that they conducted the planning 
process for the Orange application for a mobile phone mast at Daskett Hill. 
In July 2008 the Ombudsman delivered his decision about the complaint.  He found Ryedale District 
Council guilty of maladministration in the way it had handled the application for the telecommunication 
mast at Daskett Hill.  The Ombudsman ruled that the District Council should make a formal apology to 
the complainant and that a small payment of £2,000 should be made to the Community.  The formal 
apology has been received and the text can be viewed below.  The Parish Council has decided to 
accept the sum of £2,000 and it will be used for a special project –to be decided upon after further 
consultation within the community. 
Anyone wishing to see the correspondence from the Ombudsman should contact Judith Calvert. 
 
 

Text of letter of apology from Ryedale District Council 
 

26 August 2008 
 

Dear Mrs Calvert 

Complaint Ref: 07/B/01468/AD 
Telecommunication Mast at Daskett, Sheriff Hutton, North Yorkshire 

I write further to the report of the Ombudsman which found that Ryedale District Council was found 
guilty of maladministration in the way it administered the application for the telecommunication mast 
al Sheriff Hutton. 

The District Council is responsible for this and indeed could have managed the process and the 
communication better. 

I write to apologise on behalf of the District Council for the way this matter has been handled and 
for the inconvenience it has caused. 

I hope that we can work together to repair the relationship between Ryedale District Council and 
Sheriff Hutton Parish Council. I have offered to attend any future Parish Council meeting if you 
think this would be helpful. 

Yours sincerely 
 
Janet Waggott 

Chief Executive 
 

Musical Supper at Castle Farm on 6th September  

The musical supper, hosted by Jenny and Richard Howarth, at their house was enjoyed by over 60 
people and raised £480 for the funds of the churches in the Benefice.  Almost 3 hours of scintillating, 
and universally appreciated, virtuoso musical entertainment was provided by the ‘dynamic duo’ of Les 
Bresnen and Andy Hunt on piano and keyboard.  The excellent food was donated and served by a 
host of kind volunteers.  Many thanks must go not only to them but to the others who provided the 
tent, furniture and other equipment, manned the bar, gave donations and helped in other way.  All in 
all – a great team effort. 

 
Methodist Homes for the Aged 
On Saturday 22nd November in the Miss Ward Room at the Methodist Church, there will be a visual 
presentation by Peter Shuttleworth entitled ‘Adventures in Mongolia – the land of the big blue sky’.  
This will start at 7:30pm.  Tickets cost £3.00 and will include light refreshments. 
All proceeds for the Methodist Homes for the Aged. 

 



Friends of the Village Hall  
We have a busy programme for the autumn, which we hope will appeal to many of you! 
 

Vintage Rhythms 

Saturday 18th October from 8.00pm to 11.00pm in the Village Hall 
Mike Reeder and his 10 piece Dance Band (including our own Ione Mills) will play music of the 30’s, 
40’s and 50’s.  Listen or dance as you wish. 
Supper, Bar, Raffle - Tickets to include supper £7 from Margaret Fisher. 
Listen to the Pictures 
Saturday 8th November at 7.30pm in the Village Hall 
A new Digital Audio Visual presentation by Allan Green FRPS, worldwide winner of many awards in 
A.V. Photography 
Entrance £5.00 (concessions £4) to include light refreshments.  Raffle.  Advance tickets from Jim Day  
or Margaret Fisher  
“300 years of a Yorkshire Wolds farming family” 
Friday 28th November in the Village Hall 
Another informative and amusing talk from Robin Wardell.  Full details in November’s Village News 
Christmas Coffee Morning 

Saturday 13th December from 10.00am to 12 noon in the Village Hall  
Full details in December’s Village News. 
We would be very grateful if anyone has any raffle prizes they would be prepared to donate as our 
stock has run low.  All offers to Jill Johnson  or Margaret .  Thank you. 

***** 

Gardening Club 
To gardeners earth worms are fascinating and essential soil movers and sifters but from Doug. 
Stewart the brandling worm combined with composting made an interesting and amusing evening.  A 
good start to the autumn season. 
Next month, Tony Thompson and Dave Willis along with Mike Ashford make up the "Gardeners 
question time" team.  So if there is anything you would like to know, please come along to the Village 
Hall on Wednesday 15th October at 7.30pm. 
November is the Annual General Meeting.  This year the retiring officers are Chair, Vice Chair and 
Programme Secretary.  Nominations are open to members, Please contact any of the current 
officers, on the back of your programme, for a nomination form. 

***** 

Labyrinths at Westfield Farm 
Saturday 4th October, 10:00 am to 4:00 pm with Les Tomkinson, a member of the Labyrinth Society. 
A day to reflect on our lives using this ancient spiritual aid.  Don’t worry – you cant get lost in a 
labyrinth, there are no dead ends!  £5.00 – please bring a packed lunch, drinks provided. 
For information and to book please contact  Sue Nightingale 

***** 

WHAT THE DICKENS 
Saturday 6th December in the Village Hall 

The novels of Charles Dickens epitomise the period in which they were written and evoke 
unforgettable images of London, the poor particularly the children and the festive season of 

Christmas 
Join the members of York Musical Theatre Company, taking you on a Dickensian journey, illustrated 

by prose and music 
A date for your Diary 

 
 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 
 

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 878 481 

 

Dawsonbuild 
 

Design + Build 
Renovation : Repairs 

Extensions : Conversions 
 

Over 20 years Experience 
 

Tel : 01347 878186 or 0772 769 4428 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 



The Methodist Church 
Minister Rev Graham Peaden, 28 Balfour Way, Strensall, York YO32 5AH.  Tel:  01904 491950 
Local Stewards: Eric Hayhurst, Joy Farnaby, Joyce Killoran  Jean Shuttleworth 
 
Preachers at services during October are: 
Sun 5th 10:30am Mrs Sylvia Bunting  6:30pm Mrs Joan Haslam 
Sun 12th 11:00am Family Praise in   6:30pm Rev Graham Peaden (HC) 

  Parish Church   
Sun 19th 10:30am Rev Dr Peter Doble (HC) 6:30pm Rev Richard Andrew 
Sun 26th 10:30am Mr John Boardman  6:30pm Mr Ray Graves 
(HC) = Holy Communion     Sunday School at 10:30am Services 
Mid-week activities: 

Mondays   7:30pm  Guild see separate details 
Tuesday   10:00am  Chatterbox for pre-school children and carers 
Wednesdays   7:30am  Morning prayers 
    10:00-11:30am Drop in for coffee 

6:15pm  Singing Group (1st and 15th of month) 
***** 

Guild 
The Monday evening programme begins on 6th October at 7:30-m.  We do give you a very warm 
welcome to interesting evenings, friendly people and a lovely atmosphere in the Miss Ward Room.  
Anyone can come, young or old, so why not pay the Guild a visit. 
Each evening after a short devotional opening, we have the chosen programme activity and then a 
cup of tea and biscuit, and away by 9:00 pm or earlier. 
The arrangements for October are: 
6th:  ‘A New Beginning’, speaker Sister Joan Patton, a recently retired deacon who has come back to 
live in York after serving in the North East of England.  What will be her new beginning? 
13th:  ‘Northumbrian Saints’, a visual presentation of the Saints by Ron Rumney who has spent many 
hours researching the lives of the Saints. 
20th:  Tonight is our Guild Rally when we are joined by members of Guilds in the York Area.  The 
speaker will be Sister Margaret Ann and Chairman Charles Megginson.  A supper will follow this 
meeting. 
27th:  ‘The Bar Convent’ in York, a talk by Mr Colin Shepherd about this famous place. 
If you would like a Guild Programme which lists all the topics to March 2009, ask someone who goes 
to the Methodist Church to get one for you.  Hope you will come and visit on Mondays at 7:30pm in 
the Miss Ward Room. 

***** 

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
Social Tennis:  The Ladies sessions on Monday afternoons and Wednesday mornings continue 
through October. 
The Ladies Doubles Competition will be held on Saturday 4th October at 1.30pm.  All welcome, 
partners will be drawn for on the day. 
Further details of the club from Josephine Johnson. 

***** 

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall –200 Club 
228 members took part in the September draw, £25 each to numbers 180,190, 214 and 220. 

 
 

 

JANE HOLLOWOOD 
MSCh and HPC registered 

 

CHIROPODIST 
 

Home Visits 
 

Tel : 0845 417 3610 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490060 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne 
Nitin Prasad 

 

96 The Mount, York 
Tel : 01904 623 436 



St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All 

Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 
 

SERVICES IN OCTOBER 
 

Sheriff Hutton 5th 9.30am Holy Communion - 
Traditional 

  

 10th   7.30
pm 

Harvest Festival & Supper 

 12th 11.00am   Harvest Praise    

 19th 9.30am Holy Communion CW-O1    
 26th 9.30am Morning Worship   

      

Farlington 12th 11.15am HC by extension   
 26th 11.15am Holy Communion  CW-O2   

      
Marton 5th   6pm Celtic Evening Worship - Harvest 

 19th   6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 
      

Stillington 5th 10.30am Village Praise – Methodist 
Church      

  

 12th 9.30am Holy Communion   

 19th 9.30am Morning Worship    
 26th 9.30am Holy Communion   

      
Sutton-on-the-
Forest  

5th  8.00am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion 
Harvest Festival 

  

 12th 10.45am Holy Communion    
 19th  8.00am 

10.45am 
Holy Communion 
Benefice Pet Service 

  

 26th 10.45am Holy Communion   

  
EVENTS 

10th October  7.30pm Harvest Festival and Supper - all welcome 
26th October    Clocks go back 

 
NOTICES 

Decoration for Harvest will be during the week commencing 6th October 
***** 

We remember them with love … 
This year’s Benefice Memorial Service will be held on 2nd November at 6pm at Sutton Parish Church 
for those who have been bereaved during the last few years. 
During this service we will be remembering some very special people, and there will be the 
opportunity to light a candle in memory, thankfulness and love.  If you would like to attend the service 
and wish to add a loved one’s name to be read out in the prayers, please contact Pam Dennis at 
Dencroft, School Close, Huby, YO61 1HT.  
 

Easingwold Camera Club 
The Easingwold Camera Club is starting its new season on 6th October.  Our programme covers 
photography in slide print and digital format.  We meet at the Parish Rooms, Tanpit Lane, Easingwold 
at 7.45 on Monday evenings.  New members are always welcome. 

 
Mid-Week Ramble 
Thursday 30th October – Meet at the Village Hall car park at 9:30am.  The usual arrangement:  
transport to start, ramble 4-5 miles, pub lunch or snack, back home by 3:00pm. 



Message from The Jumblies 
Wow!  The September Jumble Sale was one we will remember for a long time to come.  By 9.30am, 
the hall was absolutely full of bags and boxes to be sorted, by 11.00am we had so little space to work 
in, we just could not accept any more.  There was just nowhere to display it.  We were so relieved to 
take a break for lunch, but it was all so rewarding.  We passed the new record set earlier this year 
and reached our next target by raising an unbelievable £2,002 for the Macmillan Cancer Relief.  This 
brings our running total to £11,300. 
Thank you so much to everyone who supported the sale.  We had an absolute mountain of jumble, a 
heaving cake stall full of scrumptious home baking, a book room bursting at the seams and a 
wonderful raffle and tombola, and lots of buyers. 
Sincere apologies to those who so kindly took the time and trouble to bring jumble, unfortunately we 
could not accept it because we had so much.  Please, please, continue to support us and let us have 
it for the next Sale. 
The total raised at the Macmillan Coffee Morning will be announced in the next News. 
Our next Jumble Sale will be on Saturday 11th October at 2pm in the Village Hall in aid of Young 
Heroes.  The Young Heroes are young people who are terminally ill.  The support group provides 

help for them and their families.  We need your support to help them to carry on with their essential 
work. 
We will be at the Village Hall to receive jumble, etc from 9.30am on the morning of the sale. 
Penny Bean  (878392) 

***** 

Prize Bingo 
Prize bingo in the Village Hall on Friday 14th November in memory of John (Percy) Marshall.  All 
proceeds donated to ‘Racing Welfare’.  Good quality prizes – including Xmas Goods.  Eyes down – 
7:30pm.  If you would like to kindly donate or make a donation, please contact Cynthia Marshall, or 
Diane Coulton. 

***** 

Art Group 
Our new season gets off to a good start with our Painting Day on Saturday 18 th October from 9:30am 
to 3:30pm in the Village Hall.  Our long time friend, David Newbold, is our tutor and his subject is 
‘Mixed Media’.  It is necessary to book for this day. 
We also have two open painting sessions where you just turn up to the Village Hall and pay £1.00.  
They are on Saturday 4th October from 10:00am to 1:00pm and Wednesday 15th October from 
1:30pm to 4:30pm.  There will always be an experienced leisure painter on hand to give help and 
advice if asked.  Come along and enjoy a friendly and stimulating time. 

***** 

The Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal 
House to House collectors will be calling on you selling Poppies from 25 th October.  If they miss you, 
Poppies will also be available from The Post Office, The Highwayman Inn, The Castle Inn.  Children 
can also buy poppies at the Village School. 
Please give generously and support our village appeal.  If you have any time to spare and would like 
to help with the collection, please contact me on 878392. 
Penny Bean -Hon Poppy Appeal Organiser 

***** 
 

 

PETER TROTTER 
 

Painter & Decorator 
Joiner 

 

97 Parkfield, Stillington 
 
 

Tel : 01347 811 272 

 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
Federation of Master Builders 

 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

RICHARD TURNER 
Plastering, Tiling, General Building 

& Conservatories too! 
also 

Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 
 

Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566  



 

Yorkshire  Countrywomens Association 
This month’s meeting on 10th September was a lively talk by Bill Tetlow on the Donkey Sanctuary.  
Bill told us how his life was changed by a chance turning made by his wife when she saw a delightful 
young donkey in a field.  After taking Bill to see it, his interest and love for these animals grew.  After 
buying his first donkey, he began to breed and then show them, eventually he gave up his poultry 
farm to become donkey warden for the North of the country. Bill spoke with humour and the talk was 
very much enjoyed. 
Next meeting, Wednesday 8th October, when Angela Rhoades will give a brief history of pearls and 
important pearls in history. 
As always we would welcome new members and visitors, we meet on the second Wednesday of the 
month at 7.30pm. 

***** 

Mobile Phone Base Station Audit 
As part of their public duties, Ofcom conduct surveys of emissions from mobile phone masts.  At the 
request of the Parish Council, Ofcom conducted an audit of the radio frequency emissions in the 
vicinity of the Daskett Hill mast on 7 August.  They commented that the radio spectrum is continually 
changing and their measurements can only provide information on radio frequency conditions for the 
specific locations at the time of the survey. 
Radio waves carry energy.  The amount of power that they produce at any point is measured in terms 
of the number of watts passing normally through each square metre.  The power is the only property 
that could be a hazard.  The International Commission for Non-Ionising Raditional Protection 
(ICNIRP) sets out the maximum exposure levels to this power.  The Ofcom measurement at a 
number of sites in the Village proved that the radiation level was about one tenth billionths of the 
ICNIRP levels. 
The Ofcom measurements can be viewed on their website at www.ofcom.org.uk/sitefinder/audits or 
the full report can be seen by contacting Judith Calvert. 

***** 

Christmas Shoe Boxes 
We will be filling shoe boxes at the Methodist Church on Wednesday 29th October from 10:00am to 
12:00 noon.  Anyone is welcome to come along and fill a box.  Leaflets are available giving details of 
items that cannot be accepted and those that are allowed.  We will be pleased to receive boxes that 
are already filled, items to be put into boxes and donations towards the postage costs which are 
£2.50 per box.  These can be left at the Methodist Church any Wednesday morning. 
 
 

 
Anna Martinez-Atkinson 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 
Business Courses, Interpreting, Translations 

Conversational & Holiday Spanish 
Tel: 07800 634510 

W: www.spanish-talk.com 
W: www.books4spanish.com 

 

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 
PLUMBING & HEATING 

 

Bathroom Design and Tiles 
Power Flush Heating Systems 

Underfloor Heating 
 

OFTEC Registered Installer 
CORGI – Gas and Plumbing Registered 

 

Tel : 01347 878 512 

 

H2O 
Plumbing & Heating Ltd 

 

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded 
Renewable Resource Heat Pump Systems 

 

Corgi Regd : OFTEC Regd 
 

Tel : 01347 878 684 

Bowls Club 
Our season ended officially on 14th September on a lovely, sunny early autumn afternoon when we 
played the Autumn Fours and then topped it off with a high tea.  Because of the earlier rains, there 
are still a couple of club competitions to complete. Perversely the green is in splendid condition just 
waiting for these matches before it gets its autumn pampering. 
Our results have seen us finish in mid-table in each of our three leagues:  Hovingham, Ryedale 
Veterans and Ladies Country.  This was a good effort from our small club.  We still need new 
members to join those who played this season for the first time -and enjoyed it. 
Results for the completed competions are: 
Ladies Pairs:  Betty Crompton and Barbara Brigham 
Mixed Pairs:  Betty Crompton and Ian Downing 
Autumn Fours:  Megan Hammond, Betty Crompton, Ian Downing and Martin Press 

http://www.ofcom.org.uk/sitefinder/audits
http://www.spanish-talk.com/
http://www.books4spanish.com/


The Charlie Howe trophy winner:  Jim Day 
Congratulations to these winners 
FIRST BINGO EVENING in on Friday 17th October at 7:30pm in the Village Hall – Everyone welcome 
The annual club lunch and presentation of trophies will be held in Burn Hall, Tollerton Road, Huby on 
Sunday 2nd November at 1p.m.  Details of the menu and cost are on the notice board in the 
clubhouse.  Please sign up as soon as possible so that we know about numbers.  Many thanks. 
 

The (over 60s) Luncheon Club 
The first weekly meeting of the Luncheon Club will be on Tuesday 7 th October in the Village Hall at 
12:30pm. Is your name on the list?  If in doubt ring Brian or Wendy. 

***** 

Christian Aid 
Thanks to everyone who supported the Christian Aid tea party.  We raised £300 – marvellous! 

 
Mobile Library 
The mobile library visits the Village every 3 weeks.  The van carries more than 2000 items including 
books, videos, DVDs and audio books.  You can join the library on the van and no-one is too young 
to have a ticket (babies can do the Bookstart Book Crawl and receive stickers and certificates).  Items 
borrowed from the library do not incur overdue fines!  The van stops are 10:05-1015am:  Farlington, 
Woodside; 10:20-10:30am:  Farlington Village Hall; 10:50-11:10am:  Sheriff Hutton, East End;  11:15-
11:30am:  The Green; 11:35-11:45am:  Castleside;  11:50-12:05pm:  Castle View; 12:10-12:25pm:  
Warwick Close; 1:05-1:15pm:  Dudley Hill Farm and next visits will be on 7th October, 28th October, 
18th November, 9th December and 30th December. 

***** 

VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTVITIES 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church 6.30pm Evening Worship Methodist Church 

 9.30am Zomby Woofe FC Playing Fields    

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall 1.30pm Ladies Tennis Tennis Club 

    7.30pm Badminton Village Hall 

Tue 10.00am Chatterbox Methodist Church 7.30pm Ju Jitsu Village Hall 

 12.30pm Over 60‟s Lunch 
Club 

Village Hall    

Wed 7.30am Morning Prayers Methodist Church    

 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 11.00am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thu 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.00pm Holistic Exercise Village Hall 

    7.00pm Legs, Tums & Bums Village Hall 

    8.00pm Circuit Training Village Hall 

    7 – 8.30pm Youth Club Cricket Club 

Fri 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    
 



Additional Activities in October 
2nd Thur 10-11am Health visitor to Babes and Toddlers in Village Hall 

4th Sat 10-1pm Open Painting Session in Village Hall 

  10-4pm Labyrinths at Westfield Farm 

  1:30pm Tennis – Ladies Doubles Competition at Tennis Club 

6th Mon 7:30pm Guild – „A New Beginning‟ Sister Joan Patton in Miss Ward Room 

7th Tues 10:50am Visit of Library Van 

  12:30pm Over 60s Luncheon Club in Village Hall 

10th Fri 7:30pm Parish Council Meeting in Village Hall 

  7:30pm Parish Church Harvest Festival and Supper 

11th Sat 10-12noon Coffee Morning for Carole at 10 & 11 The Croft 

  2pm Jumbles Sale for „Young Heroes‟ in Village Hall 

13th Mon 7:30pm Guild – „Northumbrian Saints‟ Ron Rumney in Miss Ward Room 

14th Tues 7:30pm Gardeners Question Time in Village Hall 

15th Wed 1:30-4:30pm Open painting session in Village Hall 

17th Fri 7:30pm Bowls Club Bingo in Village Hall 

18th Sat 9:30-3:30pm „Mixed Media‟ painting day in Village Hall 

  8-11pm Vintage Rhythms in Village Hall 

20th Mon 7:30pm Guild Rally, speaker Sister Margaret Ann in Methodist Church 

27th Mon 7:30pm Guild – „The Bar Convent‟ in Miss Ward Room 

28th Tue 10:50am Visit of Library Van 

29th Wed 10-12noon Filing Christmas Shoe Boxes at Methodist Church 

30th Thur 9:30am Mid Week Ramble, meet at the Village Hall car park 
 

Dates to Note 
November 6th 10-11am Health Visitor to Babies and Toddlers in Village Hall 

  6th 10–12 noon Lifeboat Coffee Morning at 14 Castle Side  

  8th 7:30pm Allan Green presents „Listen to the Pictures‟ in Village Hall  

 10th  Village Charity Meeting in the Village Hall  

 14th 7:30pm Prize Bingo for „Racing Welfare‟ in Village Hall 

 15th  Guide Dogs for the Blind Autumn Fair in Village Hall  

 22nd 7:30pm „Adventures in Mongolia‟ visual presentation in Miss Ward Room 

 28th 7:30pm „300 years of a Yorkshire Wolds Farming Family‟ in Village Hall 

December 4th 10-11am Health Visitor to Babies and Toddlers in Village Hall 

 6th  „What the Dickens‟ theatre presentation in Village Hall 

 11th 7:30pm Neighbourhood Watch meeting in Village Hall 

 13th 10-12noon Annual Christmas Coffee Morning in Village Hall  

 

~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail shvhall@tiscali.co.uk ~ 
To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard & Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne & Brian Shepherd (878310) 

 
 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 
Tel : 01347 878 185 

 

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting & Decorating 
also 

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:shvhall@tiscali.co.uk


 
 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing 
 

LPG Gas Sales 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 

 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing and Repairs 
Discount Tyres and Exhausts 

Electrics and Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning Servicing and Repairs 

 

Units 1B & 1C  Sheriff Hutton Trading Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 790 

 

Simon Wood 
T/A R E Wood LTD 

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists 
Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation 

Used Car Sales 
New Lane, Sheriff Hutton 

 

Tel : 01347 878 332 

Quintessential Web Design 
Professional Affordable Websites  

Website development and hosting 
A local solution for the world wide web 

Call Shaun : 01347 878 485 or 
07872 946 061 

www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk  
shaun@quintessentialtraining.co.uk  

 

SHE-DRIVE 
School of Motoring 

 

All lessons catered for – from beginners to 
Pass Plus 

 

SHELAGH PAGE 
Sheriff Hutton 

 

Tel : 07967 920 376 

 

NEIL HUTCHINSON 
Motor Body Repairs 
Manor Farm, Ganthorpe 

 

WELDING & SPRAYING 
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING 

 

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

Outside Catering 
Luxury 

Ready prepared meals 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01347 878 938 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

 

STORES and POST OFFICE 
Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) 

Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) 

Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, 
sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and 

stationery, National & Local Newspapers 
Free local delivery service available 

Tel : 01347 878 331 

 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Jerry Petch 
 

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 
 

THE WHITE SWAN INN 
Thornton le Clay 

1 

Free House 
 

Freshly Prepared Food using Local and 
Garden Produce – Real Ale 

A Friendly Welcome 
(Closed all day Monday except Bank Holidays) 

Tel : 01653 618 286 

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
 

Tel : 01347 878716 
Open daily except Sunday 

 

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN 
 

Homemade Food Using Local Produce 
Cask Ales : Carvery every Sunday 

Functions Welcome, Outside Bars available 
Food every lunchtime & evening 

(excluding Monday lunchtimes) 
 

Tel : 01347 878 328 

SHELLEY FAIRCLOUGH 
Mobile Beauty Therapist 

 

Professional beauty treatments in the 
comfort of your own home ! 

 

Member of the British Association of Beauty 
Therapy & Cosmetology Ltd  

 

Call : 01347 878 630 (8am – 7pm)  

THE CASTLE INN 
 

Steve and Emma Extend a Warm 
Welcome to Customers Old and New 

Good Quality Food Served Daily 
Lunchtimes and Early Evenings 

(except Wednesday) 

Children Welcome 

Tel : 01347 878 335 

 

flowers by 
ALISON MASSINGHAM 

 
 

 

flowers for all occasions 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878345 
Mobile : 07786 574 359 

 

J H WRIGHT & SONS 
 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work 
Hedge Cutting 

 

Fully Insured 
 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery 
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and 

Woodchip For Sale (Delivered) 
Chipper for Hire with Operator 

Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 
 

01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

D & K Unsworth & Sons 
 

Excavators 1.5 – 6 ton 360 
Telescopic Forklift 

 

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining 
Landscaping and site clearance 

Pond Excavation 
Contact Guy Unsworth 

Tel : 01347 878 558 

 

GREEN ACRES 
TOM UNSWORTH 

 

Grounds care & Sports Maintenance  
Hedge Cutting, Fencing 

Wood Chipping, Site Clearance 
Paddock Levelling, Reseeding & Cutting 

 

Tel : 01347 878 558 

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 
 

http://www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk/
mailto:shaun.conway@quintessentialtraining.co.uk
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/

